		
PERFORMANCE BASED CONTRACT GUIDELINES


SLC x YPS Creative Writing Workshops 2022
Contact: Courtney Gillette, Director, the Writing Institute at Sarah Lawrence College
cgillette@sarahlawrence.edu / 914.323.6170
November 18, 2022

1.     WHAT IS THE PURPOSE AND SCOPE OF THE SERVICE?

Since 2007, Sarah Lawrence College has partnered with Yonkers Public Schools to provide creative writing workshops for middle school and high school students. These workshops serve as both enrichment programs for students interested in creative writing as well as rigorous instruction in close reading, the elements of craft and exposure to multiple literary genres. 

Students are provided instruction in reading and writing creative works of poetry, short stories, memoir, graphic novels, and other genres. The workshop experience includes facilitating discussions of student work to provide feedback for revision and progress on creative writing pieces. Above all, the creative writing workshop model seeks to empower students to express themselves and understand the power of storytelling. 
 
2.     AMOUNT OF SERVICE
(Set forth all quantities and/or amounts of time required to be devoted to the contract and describe where services are to be provided as specified in Schedule “B”)

Each creative writing workshop is a 5-week afterschool program, for two hours each week. The workshops serve 12 to 15 students each, and are co-taught by two MFA in Writing students from Sarah Lawrence College. For 2022, we are proposing two workshops for high schools students (in January & March), and two workshops for middle school students (in January & March).

These workshops took place virtually in 2021. Workshops can be offered at Sarah Lawrence College in 2022, but all participants must show proof of vaccination or a negative Covid-19 test within 72 hours of the event, per Sarah Lawrence College campus policy. Transportation is not included. For 2022, Sarah Lawrence College students are available to teach on site at a designated YPS school if that would be preferable. 

The contract also includes scholarships for up to 12 YPS students to attend Writers Week (dates TBA) in Summer 2022, a weeklong day camp (10:00am to 5:00pm) on campus at Sarah Lawrence College. Writers Week participants must show proof of vaccination or a negative Covid-19 test within 72 hours of the event, per Sarah Lawrence College campus policy. If participants cannot meet these guidelines, they may be invited to participate in our virtual Writers Week program (dates TBA). 

The full program (four workshops and Writers Week scholarships) will serve 60 to 72 YPS students. 

3.     WHO IS SERVED?
(Describe whether services are to be provided directly to students, to staff, etc.)

These workshops are designed to serve students ages 12 to 18 who have demonstrated an interest in creative writing and would benefit from a fun and supportive creative environment. In 2022, we plan to pilot at least one workshop for ESL students, lead by a Spanish-speaking teacher who can integrate Spanish language writing and exercises into the curriculum. 

4.     WHO WILL PROVIDE SERVICES? 
(If individual providers are contemplated, set forth the names and qualifications of the service providers)

Writing workshop teachers are hired, trained and managed by the Writing Institute at Sarah Lawrence College. These teachers are part of the Sarah Lawrence College MFA in Writing graduate student cohort and bring an expertise and professionalism necessary for conducting youth workshops. They are trained by Courtney Gillette, Director of the Writing Institute, who holds an MS in Urban Education from Mercy College and an MFA in Creative Writing from Lesley University. 

4a.	WILL THE CONTRACTOR BE UTILIZING ANY VOLUNTEERS, OR BE HIRING/UTILIZING ANY SUBCONTRACTORS IN FURTHERANCE OF THIS AGREEMENT?  IF SO, PLEASE LIST ALL OF THEIR NAMES AND CONTACT INFORMATION.  
(If the Contractor will be using any subcontractors, volunteers, and/or other agents other than the individuals identified in question #4 above or #7 below, they need to be disclosed here)
No. 

5.     WHAT WILL BE COMMUNICATED TO DISTRICT PERSONNEL, PARENTS, OTHERS ABOUT PROGRESS AND RESULTS OF THE SERVICES?
(How specifically will the contractor report to the School District (or parents, if applicable) about their progress towards achieving the goals of the contract?)
YPS school principals and teachers may nominate students to participate in workshops. The nomination form includes a short creative writing sample from each student. Students who participate will be required to submit a permission form from their parent or guardian. Sarah Lawrence College will communicate directly with parents/students about the workshops and any necessary details/follow up information. The program will culminate with a celebration of the students’ work in the form of an anthology and/or celebratory event. 

Please note: each workshop will require a minimum of six students in order to run. 

6.     HOW WILL THE QUALITY BE JUDGED?
(Set forth the method which will be used to evaluate contractor’s performance)

Workshop participants are asked to fill out an evaluation of the workshop (and/or Writers Week) to provide feedback. The Writing Institute at Sarah Lawrence College will prepare a program report at the conclusion of the program to assess its implementation and impact. 
7.     PERSONS RESPONSIBLE FOR ADMINISTERING THE CONTRACT.
(There must be a single Board administrative employee identified as the person responsible. This person will also be responsible for signing off on contract payments)

Mrs. Maria Meyer, Assistant Superintendent of Supervision, Curriculum, & Instruction


8.     ARE THE SERVICES PURSUANT TO A GRANT AGREEMENT?  IF YES, WHAT IS THE GRANT, AND WHAT ARE THE GRANT REQUIREMENTS RELATED TO THIS AGREEMENT?

[bookmark: _GoBack]Yes, these services are pursuant to a grant agreement, Title I.

9.	WILL THE CONTRACTOR BE RECEIVING ANY STUDENT DATA OR OTHER DATA FROM YONKERS PUBLIC SCHOOLS?  IF YES, PLEASE DESCRIBE.  IF STUDENT DATA IS BEING SHARED, PLEASE PROCEED TO QUESTION 10 BELOW. 

The nomination form includes student name, date of birth, email, address, parents’ name, email, address, phone number, and a brief creative writing sample from the student. 


10. 	WILL THE STUDENT DATA BE USED FOR THE PURPOSE OF DEVELOPING, VALIDATING, ADMINISTERING STUDENT AID PROGRAMS, OR IMPROVING INSTRUCTION?  IF YES, PLEASE SPECIFICALLY DESCRIBE. 

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Yes; the Writing Institute at Sarah Lawrence College will use data provided by the nomination form to contact families and students about their participation. 
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